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January 22, 2007
The Honorable Richard Durhin The Honorahle Sam Brownhack
Chairman Fanking Member
Subcommiiioe on Financial Services Subcommittes on Financial Sepvices
angd General Government and General Government
332 Dirksen Senate Oflice Building 303 Hart Senate Gifice Building
Washmgton, DC 20510 Washington, DO 20510

Congratulations on your recent appointments as Chair and Ranking Member of
the Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government, As Chair and
Ranking Member of the Senate Commitiee on Small Business and Entreprencurship, we
took forward to working with you on issues concerning the Small Business
Admimigtration (SBA)

As members of the Commitice responsible for overseeing the 8BA, we are
concerned about the Fiscal Year 2007 funding level for the SBA s disaster loan program,
which serves as the Pederal government's primary source for long-term disaster recovery.
This vital program provides low-interest loans to homeowners and business owners
adversely affecied by disasters, and it is a pivotal resource for disaster victims during the
Fecovery process. it s our understanding that before the end of February, Congress must
supply the SBA s disaster assistance program with cither the authority to transfer funds
fromt Fiscal Year 2006 emergency supplemental appropristions to the Disaster
administrative account or appropriate additional funding. We urge the Subcommittes to
act bpmediately and provide the necessary {unding for the SHBA’s disaster administrative
expenses in the upeoming Continuing Resolution, otherwise the ageney will be forced 10
shut down the disaster loan program.

The SBA has disbursed nearly $5 billion in loans to victhins of the 2008 Gulf
Coast Hurricanes, and in the coming months, this enitical digaster response program will
be needed apain, Governor Schwarzengegger has also asked the 5BA 1o make {oans
available 10 businesses dependent on California’s oitrus crop, which is estimated to have
sustained nearly one billion dollars in losses this year. Without the SBA’s disaster loan
program, businesses affected by these and other disasters will not be abie to sccess the
assistance needed to keep their doors open during difficnlt economic times,



We understand you are working with SBA 10 find a solution to this problem. We
urge you to take the steps necessary to keep the SBA’s disaster assistance program
operating at full capacity and allow the agency 1o remain at the forefront of disaster reliefl
efforts. If you have any questions about this letter please confact us directly or have your
staff contact Naomi Baum, maiority staff director or Wally Hsueh, minority staff director
of the Committee, at (202} 224-31735,

hincerslhy,

F KERRY




